TOWN OF BEVERLY
TOWN OF BEVERLY: TO WIT

OCTOBER 8, 2019 PAGE 1

A special meeting of the Beverly Town Council was held October 8, 2019, at 7:30 pm in council chambers. Mayor Burns called the meeting to order in the presence of recorder, Barbara Smith, councilmembers Debbie Stalnaker, Matt Lewis, Becky Weese and Katie Whittaker. Robbie Moyer was absent. Victors included Pat Weese, Kenny Weese and David Sturvidant.

Mayor Burns stated the purpose of the meeting was to discuss what council wanted to do regarding the paving of Cavalier St. Extension. Mayor Burns had heard back from DOH and Cavalier St. Extension is not on their state map. They plan to start paving this week and with that information, the mayor felt council needed to decide. The cost from WV Paving to pave Cavalier St. is \$3000.00. Also in question was Dennis McCoy's request regarding the driveway from the extension to his property. Council discussed both issues.

A motion was made by Mrs. Weese for the town to pay \$3000.00 to WV Paving to pave Cavalier St. extension since it is a Beverly Street. Motion seconded by Mr. Lewis, with all in favor.

The McCoy driveway is not part of Cavalier Street Extension and will not be paved at town expense.

Mayor Burns informed council that he has placed a freeze on spending for a month. The town is not in any trouble but with all the excess spending that the town has done lately, the mayor felt the town needed to slow spending.

Motion made to adjourn by Mr. Lewis and seconded by Mrs. Weese. Meeting adjourned at 7:58 pm.

MAYOR: ANDY BURNS

RECORDER: BARBARA SMITH